ALFRISTON PARISH COUNCIL
Questions raised re Winton Street and responses 
At the APC meeting on Monday 20th January 2020, a number of questions were raised from Winton Street residents. APC committed to sending these questions to Clancy Docwra / South East Water for a response. 
Please see the below email that was sent to them from APC and their responses identified in red text.

___________________________________________________________________________

Dear Steve 

I hope this email finds you well.  

At the Parish Council Meeting on Monday 20th January we received a number of questions, both written and verbal, regarding the SE Water works generally, and the impact on Winton Street in particular.   

This is a summary of the questions that were asked, and which we committed to refer on to yourselves, as the responsible authority, for a response 

1) Referring to the South East Water letter of 18 December where monitoring of traffic on Winton Street and implementation of changes as and when required was promised , residents feel strongly that changes to the traffic management are overdue.  Many complain of being  trapped in their homes as road conditions are dangerous for pedestrians, horses, cyclists and vehicles. 

Denes car park was opened fully, as a two way route through, on Wednesday 22nd January. This was some two days after the PC meeting and Winton Street was monitored over Wed and Thursday with notable reductions in traffic. The school was informed early and all parents were informed who now use Denes Car Park for the school runs. I personally spent some 2.5 hours on Wednesday afternoon/evening, advising that Denes Car park was open and many chose to use Denes Car Park at that time. I am sure word will get around and Winton St will reduce further over the next few days.   

2) Access for emergency vehicles is compromised during periods of heavier traffic when jams can take over an hour to clear. 
As question 1, although part of the works permit notice process, that all emergency services are informed of the work site, it is always accepted that no one wants emergency services impacted. I personally spoke with an ambulance driver on North Rd on Wednesday to confirm Denes Car Park now open and he said he would inform the control centre. 

3) Damage to Winton Street verges and banks.  Who will be responsible for undertaking this work and when is it to be scheduled? 
Winton Street and West Street were walked over with ES Highways on Wednesday 22nd Jan and issues raised over time were discussed with them. It must be noted that when Alfriston Rd was flooded and closed, prior to our works starting, there were not as many signs from Drusillas or Seaford about the closure, as we have put up. This meant that for almost two weeks prior to our 2nd January start date, there were many more vehicle accessing Winton Street and at my visit on Xmas Eve, I walked Winton and observed a great deal of the current damage. SEW is now working closely with ES Highways on a plan of how best to make good sections of Winton Street and West Street. Any remedial works should be done after our works.  

  

4) The Clancy Docwra Traffic Management Officers have no mandate and are largely ignored by drivers.  Increased monitoring and restriction of heavy vehicles should be set up asap. 
The level of HGV’s, accepting one is unacceptable, is vastly reduced by our “advance warning signs”/ letters in a range of languages to Newhaven port, and everything which can be done to restrict these has been done. The TMO team were on site for the first two weeks, as was I, and it is correct that with Winton Street being a public road and not closed, we had no powers to prevent any vehicles which ignored us from using the road. We believe this is further managed by Denes Car Park being open BUT over the last few days have not observed any HGV’s using Alfristion. The chicane set up at the bottom of Winton Street has deterred many larger vehicles and this set up will remain in place throughout. We will continue to work with ES Highways to assess all options over the duration of the scheme but we are constantly working hard to  ensure Alfrison businesses stays lively, residents, schools and the doctors surgery can access as necessary but reduce/stop the rat runners using the village purely as a short cut. We believe the rat runners have been reduced drastically but accept some know a route through. Trying to manage both needs of the village and villagers has been difficult but our focus has been, and will remain , on working with the village to ensure these works are carried out during the quietest time of the year. We have, however, been unable to persuade the poorer skilled drivers to use the formal diversion, avoid Winton St and drive slower/safer (I have however, had a great deal of abuse when trying to persuade drivers to use the diversion – hopefully that too will now decrease).         

5) Vehicles are travelling too fast for the road, particularly when there is less traffic.  What can be done to reduce speeds.  Can a (temporary) 20 mph limit be imposed? 
I agree and have observed vehicles at excessive speed for the road conditions and type and although we have put up SPEED CAMERA signs at the bottom of Winton St, but as you know, this doesn’t stop every driver from speeding. I will acquire some “20mph is plenty” signs and put up along Winton/West Street, but as with our TMO monitoring, these are not enforceable and I suspect many are residents from the village, so could I request that the PC put some local comms out asking people to avoid Winton but drive slow through the village in general (I noted quite a few drivers through Denes Car Park yesterday and today driving too fast and have put up 5mph signs (ever optimist). Also, if you can do some local comms, from the PC, could it please reinforce that Denes Car Park is a one way system asking drivers to follow the one way route for theirs and others safety.   

Something of note that did come up at the meeting a few times was how friendly and helpful the workers are and their general tidiness. This makes a difficult situation that little bit easier so please pass on our thanks to all of them.  

Your comments on this is very much appreciated and will be passed on, thank you. 
PLEASE NOTE – We are about to progress into Phase2 (most likely during week commencing 3rd February) and at some time during this phase access along High Street, Waterloo Square and West Street will be restricted to residents and deliveries.
__________________________________________________________________________

Following the above responses from Clancy Docwra, particularly to question 5, can drivers please ensure that speeds in the Dene car park are kept to 5mph and the one-way system is adhered to.
Kind Regards

Victoria Rutt

Clerk and Responsible Finance Officer 
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